January 21, 2021

BOYLE COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT
DISTRICT FACILITIES PLAN HEARING REPORT

A public hearing was held via video conference call (Zoom: https://bit.ly/3sNZ1Wr) on January, 21,
2021, at 6:15 PM (local time). The purpose of the public hearing was to propose a new District Facility
Plan developed by the Boyle County Schools Local Planning Committee. The Local Planning Committee
(LPC) voted 12-0 in favor of the proposed new plan and the Board voted 5-0 to approve the new plan.

There were 6 individual(s) in attendance. Jennifer Newby, Boyle County Board of Education
Chairperson served as the locally-appointed hearing officer. Jennifer Newby, Board of Education Board
Chairperson, Sandy Jupin, Secretary to the Superintendent, Mike LaFavers, Superintendent, Susan
Taylor, Chief Information Officer, Chris Holderman, Assistant Superintendent, Steve Karsner, Chief
Academic Officer were present.

COMMENTS

Jennifer Newby called the public hearing to order. The hearing officer outlined the purpose of the hearing
and the hearing procedures in accordance with 702 KAR 1:001. It was explained that those persons
wishing to speak would be given the opportunity and that written statements would be accepted. All
considerations will be made available to the Kentucky Board of Education via the hearing officer's report.
The hearing officer read the proposed new District Facility Plan which includes; Door access control at all
five schools, new construction of a new Career and Technical Center (including Transportation,
Advanced Manufacturing, Aviation, Air Conditioning Plumbing and Health Services, new construction of
additional classrooms at Boyle County High School, renovation plans for Junction City Elementary,
Perryville Elementary and Boyle County High School, new construction of a central office central bus
garage, maintenance building and central storage facility.

The floor was opened to those who wished to make a statement. No public attendees were present and no
public comments were made.

RECOMMENDATIONS

It is recommended that the new District Facility Plan developed by the Boyle County School District
Local Planning Committee and adopted by the Boyle County Board of Education be approved as the
District Facility Plan for the Boyle County School District. A copy of the new plan is attached.

Respectfully submitted,
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nt is presented to KDE as submitted by the district-appointed hearing officer.
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